This done he induced Father Gascon to also obtain a holiday. Excitement ran riot for a while. Visions of a whole holiday week began to loom up. However, things quieted down; with a hearty "Hobble-Gobble" for each of the priests, the meeting broke up, and we were free for the rest of the day.

The officers of the Debating Society have been busily engaged in preparing the coming year's work. Already subjects have been given out, and debaters appointed. All indications seem to point to an exceptionally successful season.

The Seminary opened on September 15th with about twenty members. Rev. Father Poli, who was in charge last year, has gone to Tewkesbury. Mass. Rev. Father Rheaume, professor of Higher Mathematics, has taken his place. Among those who have entered this year we notice Joseph Labelle, a member of last year's graduating class.

The Executive of the Athletic Association is to be complimented upon its very worthy move in opening a library and reading room. For a long time such a place was badly needed, and now that it has been finally instituted every student should consider it his duty to dig down and produce his dollar for membership. The local newspapers as well as those from other parts of Canada and those from the United States are on file. Periodicals from England have been subscribed to, and numerous volumes of the works of standard authors have been placed in the shelves. Messrs. Gravelle and Bourbonnais are in charge, and they are certainly doing everything possible to make the scheme a success. Be it known that they would have you read above the entrance, "abandon rough-house all ye who enter here."

Owing to Father Rheaume being appointed director of the Seminary, it was necessary to secure another teacher in Higher Mathematics. Mr. Gavin, who taught last year in Halifax, Nova Scotia, has been engaged to fill the position; if present conditions are any criterion he will be a success here.

Ralph Lahaie. '14, returned on Sept. 25th, a protracted illness being the cause of his late arrival. Happily he is now in the best of health and ready for the year's work. He continually wears that 'smile which won't come off,'—we wonder why!

A piano has been installed in the recreation hall, and every evening "Greg" rattles off the latest in music. Choruses (volume never lacking) and imprompts speeches are much in demand. Heffernan made a decided hit the other night in a four line rangeal comedy entitled "I stood on the bridge at midnight."